CLRC Executive Committee Meeting
September 26, 2007

10:00 a.m.

CLRC Headquarters

Present: 
Executive Committee: Ann Harris, Mid-York Library System; Barb Grimes, SUNY IT; Betsy Elkins, SUNY ESF;  Mary Tiedemann, OCM BOCES.

Finance Committee:  Mary Lou Caskey, Mid-York Library System; Maureen Kays, BS&K; Rob O’Doyle, Onondaga Community College
CLRC:  Courtney Lee; Penelope Klein
Other: Terry McCarthy, Green & Seifter, Auditor 

Absent:  None
1. The meeting began with a Joint Audit Presentation in conjunction with the Finance Committee

Terry McCarthy explained the outcome of the recent audit:

· The move to the accrual accounting system has been positive.
· He explained that CLRC now has positive cash flow and is in the best position it has been in recent years. 

· Net assets at the end of 2006 were $341,682; cash at the end of the fiscal year was $220,417.

· He suggested that CLRC may need to look for investments other than the money market account held currently.

· The management letter notes that there are no materials weaknesses and that no significant adjustments are necessary.

· He complimented Courtney Lee, CLRC’s accountant, for her efficiency.

· Penelope explained that two of the audit’s recommendations have been implemented with HSBC:

· Checks under $5,000 now only need one signature; over $5,000 two signatures are needed.

· The money market interest will be recorded at the end of the month.

· He concluded his presentation with a request that, if anyone knows of any fraud within the organization, that they contact him directly.

Following the presentation, the Finance Committee left, and the Executive Committee began its meeting proper.
I. Approval of Minutes from August 15, 2007

The minutes were approved as written.  Moved (Barbara Grimes)S/Approved unanimously. 

II. Financial Reports/Budget

Betsy Elkins reviewed the financial reports ending August 30, 2007.  As this was Betsy’s last meeting, Ann Harris thanked her for her hard work.  There were general discussions about the positive movement of the organization; the work that is continuing on the dues structure; and the annual meeting.  The committee moved to second the Finance Committee’s recommendation that the financial reports be sent to the Board for their approval.  Approved unanimously.  
III. Executive Director’s Report

Penelope responded to questions:
· The GO LOCAL project representatives met at the CLRC on September 24 to discuss the viability of the project.  A representative from SUNY Upstate will be on the steering committee, as well as Angela Thor, the Medical Circuit Librarian.  The project will be on the agenda at the next Hospital Library Services Program meeting.
· CLRC is now being asked to participate in more collaborative projects, especially with other Councils.
· There was comment about communication throughout the region and how well CNYLIB-L works. 
IV. Approval of Board Agenda

The board agenda was approved with suggested amendments:  Moved (Betsy Elkins)S/Approved unanimously.

There followed a brief discussion about the Syracuse-area Legislative Breakfast; Betsy volunteered Moon Library at SUNY ESF.  Penelope said that she would refer the offer to the Legislative Committee.  
V
.     Old Business:

Annual Meeting:
· Assemblymember RoAnn Destito of the 116th District will receive the first CLRC Library Visionary Award
Virtual Reference/Ask Us 24/7
· A number of colleges and both public library systems have expressed an interest and are looking at the cost
· Penelope has also distributed information to the School Library System Directors

· The service will begin on January 2, 2008; the deadline to sign up is November 9.
VI.    New Business 
Penelope has created a schedule of Board, Executive and Finance meetings for 2007-2008 that will be distributed at the Reorganization Meeting following the Annual Meeting.

Betsy Elkins offered the Moon Library for the August 2008 Board meeting; and it was suggested that the April meeting be held at SUNY IT in Utica.
VII.   Executive Session
The committee went into Executive Session for the purpose of discussing personnel and board issues at 11:35 a.m.  Moved (Barbara Grimes)S/Approved unanimously. 

VIII. Adjournment
The committee voted to adjourn the meeting at 11:45 a.m.  Moved (Mary Tiedemann)/S/
Approved unanimously.
Respectfully submitted,

Mary Tiedemann

Secretary
